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“CALL-IN” 
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CABINET MEMBER - CHILDREN'S SERVICES 

 

MEETING HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, BOOTLE 

ON TUESDAY 16 NOVEMBER 2010 

 
PRESENT: Councillor  Moncur 

 
ALSO PRESENT: Councillors Cuthbertson and Preece 
 
 
57. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
An apology for absence was received from Mr.R.Gregson, Sefton 
Governors Forum. 
 
58. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
No declarations of interest were received.  
 
59. MINUTES  

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the Minutes of the meeting held on 5 October 2010 be confirmed as a 
correct record. 
 
60. APPOINTMENT OF LOCAL AUTHORITY REPRESENTATIVES 

TO GOVERNING BODIES OF MAINTAINED SCHOOLS  

 
Further to Minute No.46 of the meeting held on 5 October 2010, the 
Cabinet Member considered the report of the Strategic Director - Children, 
Schools and Families on vacancies on the governing bodies of a number 
of Community and Voluntary Aided schools. 
  
RESOLVED: 
  
That the undermentioned persons be appointed to serve on the Governing 
Bodies of the schools indicated for a period of four years:- 
  
School Governor(s) 
    
AINSDALE WARD  
Ainsdale St John’s CEP, Southport Professor E. Hunter 
  
DERBY WARD   
Springwell Park Primary School, Bootle Mr. D.Hardy 
  Cllr. P.Hardy 
 Cllr. I. Maher 
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KEW WARD  
Kew Woods Primary, Southport Cllr.F.Weavers 
  Ms.J. Hopkins 
  
MANOR WARD   
Newfield, Crosby Ms.L.Paterson 
  
MOLYNEUX WARD   
Aintree Davenhill Primary, Aintree  Mrs.M.Atkinson 
  
NETHERTON AND ORRELL WARD   
Holy Spirit Catholic Primary, Bootle Cllr.S.Bradshaw 
    
PARK WARD   
Lydiate Primary, Lydiate Mrs.A.James 
Maghull High, Maghull Mr.P.McKinley 
St.Thomas’ CEP, Lydiate Pa Cllr. F.Woolridge 
 
 
61. SPECIALIST SCHOOL STATUS: PRESFIELD SPECIAL SCHOOL  

 
The Cabinet Member considered the report of the Strategic Director of 
Children, Schools and Families seeking approval for a proposed scheme 
at Presfield Special School.  
 
The proposed scheme sought to provide a new sensory room, new doors 
and a security system around the Community Room to improve pupil 
safety and an accessible toilet. 
  
£20,000 of sponsorship, raised by the school, would be used to provide an 
upgrade to the ICT system, refurbish the Community Room and provide 
laptops and electronic notebooks for pupil use. 
 
The Governors had indicated that following designation the name of the 
school would be changed to Presfield High School and Specialist College  
 
RESOLVED:  
  
That the Cabinet be recommended to include the proposed scheme 
relating to the Specialist School Status at Presfield Special School, 
detailed within the report, within the Children's Services Capital 
Programme 2010/11. 
 
 
 


